
Delegated Decision 
Notice – Finance and Democracy Committee 
In making this decision, the lead officer confirms they will take all reasonable steps to ensure they are 
in full possession of all relevant facts, have considered alternative options, and made all practical 
efforts to discuss the matter under consideration with the committee members who would have 
normally made the decision as well as with the Group Leaders and Mayor. 

 

 

 

 

Decision Date: Friday 3rd April 2020 

Lead Officer: Allan Oldfield, Chief Executive 

Matter under 
consideration: 

The Corporate Plan is the high-level strategic document that is part of 
the Council’s budget and policy framework. The plan covers a four-year 
period with the current plan coming to an end on March 31st, 2020. The 
new Corporate Plan covers the period 2020 to 2024 and has been 
developed over the last few months, it is intentionally presented as a 
‘plan on a page’ to make it easier for a wider audience to use. 
 
The Plan covers the ambitions for the next four years with some of the 
main actions linked to the ambitions.  The actions are reviewed each 
year to take into account changes in legislation, service demand, 
resources and technology as well as wider public sector or regional 
issues (i.e. unitary status or combined authority), the current 
Coronavirus crisis has led to a rethink in many service delivery areas that 
may have a long term impact. 
 
The Corporate Plan is part of the performance management framework 
of a local authority and is used to inform the operational and more 
detailed actions of the Directorate Service Plans that are developed 
each year.  The Plan is informed by partners, elected members and 
current legislative or regulatory requirements the council must fulfil. It 
has been subject to consultation with all stakeholders, partners, elected 
members and employees, with all the feedback included as Appendix 2 
for your information.  The consultation feedback has been used to 
develop the final draft of the 2020-2024 Corporate Plan which is 
included as Appendix 1, several responses to the consultation are issues 
that will be used to inform the operational delivery of some services 
through the Service Plans. 

Responsible Committee: Finance and Democracy Committee 

DECISION: 
To recommend the Corporate Plan 2020-2024 for consideration by Full 
Council as part of the required budget and policy framework. 



IMPLICATIONS 

Finance None  

Legal None 

Community Safety None  

Human Rights and Equalities None  

Sustainability and Environmental Impact None  

Health & Safety and Risk Management None 
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You may re-use this document/publication (not including logos) free of charge in 

any format or medium. You must re-use it accurately and not in a misleading 
context. The material must be acknowledged as Fylde Borough Council copyright 

and you must give the title of the source document/publication. 
 

Where we have identified any third party copyright material you will need to 
obtain permission from the copyright holders concerned. 

 
This document/publication was also available on our website at 

www.fylde.gov.uk 
 

Any enquiries regarding this document/publication should be sent to us at the 
Town Hall, St Annes Road West, St Annes FY8 1LW, or to listening@fylde.gov.uk. 


